Club Meeting May 12, 1952

The Durham Kennel Club met at the Forest Hills Club House May 12 1952. Mrs Kenneth Cuyler, the vice president presided in the absence of the president, Mr. Fowler.

The treasurer reported \$ 2, 196.47 in the treasury

The following officers were elected for the year 1952-53;

President
lst V. Pres.
2nd V. Pres
Secretary
Treasurer

Mr. C. H. Matthews Mr. Paul McGhee Mr. Charles Moore Mrs H. E. Hoenig Mrs Jane Atwood

Directors

Mr. Reginald Kepler
Mr. C. P. Jones
Mr. E. E. Morris
Mrs Douglas Hill
Mrs Kenneth Cuyler

Mrs Cuyler appointed the following to serve on the picnic committee,

Mr. McChee Mr. Matthews Mrs Hoenig

A discussion on improving our club and dog show was held. Suggestions for club improvement included preparing very good programs, proper noticications and being notified on time, and encouraging members by telephone and other means to try to be at every meeting.

It was also brought out that we have more sanction matches in addition to the obedience matches in the fall and possibly the spring.

On improving attendance at the show it was mentioned that the location might be a factor, since we did have good attendance when shows were held in the armory.

Also it was stressed that tickets should be sold in advance and that possibly the price should be reduced.

Mr Jones and Mr. McGhee were appointed to audit the books.

Respectfully Submitted,

Virginia Hoenig

Secretary